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Angelus Letter

22 April 2021

Thursday of the Third Week of Easter

LETTER #116
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
AS WE OFFER A FOND FAREWELL TO FR. KARG
 
 
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
NO CONFESSIONS THIS FRIDAY
Calling Hours for Fr. Karg from 3 to 4:30PM*
Vespers at 6PM* with Bishop Malesic
(Fr. Bill Thaden, homilist)
Calling Hours from 6:30 to 8PM*
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
NO CONFESSIONS THIS SATURDAY
Funeral Mass for Fr. Karg at 10AM* with Bishop Gries, OSB
(Fr. Phil Racco, homilist)
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB
                       
* Masks are required.
THE REVEREND WILLIAM KARG
Requiesce in Pace
 
Here is a more concise listing of the calling hours and prayers for Fr. Karg.

 

Friday, April 23rd
Calling Hours from 3 to 4:30PM
Vespers at 6PM
Calling Hours from 6:30 to 8PM
 
Saturday, April 24th
Funeral Mass at 10AM
 
The Vespers and Mass will be live-streamed on our parish’s YouTube channel:

https://www.youtube.com/c/StSebastianParish/videos
 
Growing up in our parish, Fr. William D. Karg ’52 and his siblings (James ’43, Thomas ‘48 and Marie Karg Graham ’44) attended St. Sebastian Parish School. Before Fr. Karg was assigned to St. Sebastian Parish, he served at St. Henry. I had the occasion to live with him for a spell there in Cleveland’s inner city. It was a dicey neighborhood. Once, when Fr. Karg was away, I was watching a Brown’s game with a priest in residence and a car was set on fire behind the school. The priest informed me that, “That’s the gangs getting back at each other. They steal each other’s cars and set them on fire behind the neighboring school.” I said, “This is my first gang car fire! Can we go down and see?” Amazingly he agreed and we walked out to see the car burning. After a while I said, “It’s kind of stupid for us to be standing here isn’t it?” “Yep,” he replied and we went back in the rectory.

 

Fr. Karg loved this community and had no fear of living there nor did he shy away from ministry. One day there was a terrible accident in front of the church. It involved a kidnapping and a car chase. The car lost control and slammed into a steel utility pole. I have never seen a car so damaged that it was almost impossible to tell what make it was. I won’t describe to you the condition of the persons after the accident. Safe to say that Fr. Karg went about praying over them wherever the white sheets were placed.

 

One of Fr. Karg’s main goals at that parish mirrored what he worked for at St. Sebastian: empowering the laity in the running of the parish, being inclusive and making those to whom he ministered feel included in the broader Church. These were the topics of many long conversations we had. Another reminder of this time together is the humeral veil (A vestment with the image of Our Lady of Lourdes on the back, worn over the shoulders and covering the hands of the priest as he gives the blessing with the Sacred host) that we typically use at Benediction on Tuesday nights. He was no longer going to use it and offered it to me. I carried it around all these years and each time I use it, I think of him and our short time at St. Henry.

 

We didn’t have much contact again until I was sent to St. Sebastian Parish. When we did meet again, when I was assigned here, he told me of his love of the parish. He was exceedingly kind, thoughtful and encouraging in that meeting. It is not an easy thing to dedicate yourself to something like being a father to a large community and then just handing it over to someone else who may have different ideas. His love of this parish was expressed on a ride around the neighborhood as he pointed out homes and told me who once lived there and who lived there now and some interesting little tidbits about them. He truly invested himself in people.

 

Toward the end of his life, he had difficulty speaking. I had the occasion to visit him in hospice. Most of what he said I was unable to make out. But there were two, very clear things about which he spoke. The first was about his good friend Fr. Kraker who had been there earlier to visit him. The other was his deep love of the Parish of St. Sebastian. 

 

We have been musing about Fr. Karg going up to the pearly gates and bumping into Deacon Terry and these two humble men postponing their entrance in to heaven as they each said in turn, “After you.” “No, I insist, after you.” The gate is narrow, but I bet it is wide enough for them to go in together with arms on each other’s shoulders.

 

It is said that when a man is ordained, he is ontologically changed for eternity. “You are a priest forever in the line of Melchizedek.” And so, what should we think that Fr. Karg is doing now? When St. Basil died, his friend, St. Gregory of Nazianzen said to those mourning him, “Stop crying and be consoled because Basil is in heaven praying for us all and offering sacrifice.” And so, we pray for the repose of the soul of Fr. Karg who gave of himself for this community and also ask him to pray for us.

 

Eternal rest grant unto him O Lord and let perpetual light shine upon him. May he rest in peace. St. Sebastian, guide him home.

 

MEMORIALS FOR FR. WILLIAM KARG
 
In 2010, Fr. Karg established the Fr. William D. Karg Faith Formation Fund at the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation to support faith formation, evangelization and adult religious education. During a recent meeting with Fr. Karg and his nephew Tom Karg, Kathy Holaday (Director of Development, St. Sebastian Parish Foundation) confirmed that Fr. Karg was in favor of the fund continuing to be used for faith formation and was interested in having the fund support a speaker series at the parish. In keeping with his wishes, the family requests that memorial donations be made to the Fr. William D. Karg Faith Formation Fund. Donations can be made payable to: The St. Sebastian Parish Foundation and mailed to: 476 Mull Avenue, Akron, OH 44320. Please include in the memo line: In memory of Fr. Karg.  These memorial donations will be restricted for the Fr. William D. Karg Faith Formation Fund. For additional information, please contact Kathy Holaday (330) 836-2233 x113 or holadayk@stsebastian.org.
 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
 

SPECTACULAR
 
Please remember to support our parish school’s Spectacular which will end this Saturday, April 24th. To donate, support the paddle raise, purchase raffle tickets or bid on silent auction items visit, www.BidPal.net/SebastianSpectacular. Thank you for supporting our school and our students.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, James Fanning, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Jean Heban-Shireman, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Mary Ricks, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Brian Walsh and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

 

